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SUMMARY 
 
 

Ishigaki Island

� Average coral cover at the 77 monitoring stations in Fiscal Year (FY) 2016 was 
20 , similar to that of the previous year. The highest cover was 70% at station 17 

along the east coast and at stations 57 along the west coast of Ishigaki Island. 
 

� Among the 77 stations, a 10 to 20% increase in coral cover was recorded at five 
stations, compared to FY 2015.  Decline in coral cover of 10 to 20% was recorded 
at ten stations in FY 2016. There were no significant changes in the coral cover at 
62 of the 77 stations, with all registering less than 10% change in coral cover 
between FY 2015 and 2016.  

 
� Coral bleaching was observed at all the stations around Ishigaki Island and 

average rate of bleaching was 56% with 12% of mortality. 

� Acanthaster planci was not observed at any station as previous year and its 
outbreak was considered to be over. 

 
� Two Typhoons approached to Ishigaki Island this year, but no destruction on 

corals were observed.   
 
� SPSS (Suspended Particle in Sea Sediment) concentration of 18.3kg/m3 was 

slightly lower in FY 2016 compared to 2015 that was 19.1kg/m3. Eight stations 
showing SPSS stress level for coral communities, compared to 13 in FY 2015.

 
 

Sekisei Lagoon and Iriomote Island
 
� The average coral cover at the 125 monitoring stations in FY 2016 was 20 , 

which was half of the previous year. The highest cover was 70% at station 31 of 
the northern coast of Sekisei Lagoon (this excluded the high percent cover at 
station 129, which had large colonies of single species). 



 
� Coral cover decreased to more than 10% at 87 stations in FY 2016, compared with 

32 stations in FY 2015. Coral cover increased by more than 10% at 5 stations in 
FY 2016, compared with 24 stations in FY 2015. The other 33 stations showed no 
significant changes in coral cover.  
 

� Mass coral bleaching by high water temperature was observed in FY 2016, 
affecting an average of 96% of the corals within the area with mortality at 49%. 
It was the major cause of coral degradation this year. 

 
� Acanthaster planci was observed at 8 stations (6% of the total stations), a 

decrease over the previous year where they were recorded at 40 stations.  
 

� In total, 10 individuals of Acanthaster planci were recorded in FY 2016, 
decreasing from 140 individuals recorded in FY 2015. 
 

� Typhoon-related coral damage was observed at 62 stations (50% of total 
stations). The destruction was observed mainly within the part of southern 
reefs of Iriomote Island, eastern and southern area of Sekisei Lagoon.   
 

� Of the 125 monitoring stations, coral tumors, black band disease and white 
syndromes were observed at 27 (32 in 2015 FY), 13 (14 in 2015) and 119 (118 in 
2015) stations respectively.  

 
� SPSS (Suspended Particle in Sea Sediment) concentrations were 39.0kg/m3 in 

FY 2016 increasing from the previous year (20.1kg/m3) with the 22 stations 
showing SPSS stress level for coral communities, compared to 17 stations in FY 
2015. 
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